

Racing SA Ltd Stipendiary Stewards' Report

Report on Race Meeting held at Morphettville
Racecourse by the South Australian Jockey Club on
Saturday, 12 November 2022



RACINGSSA

.....

Stewards: J. Petzer (Chairman) & M. Zarb (Stewards), B. Jarman & H. Matthews (Cadet Stewards),
D. Jonas, L. Martin, E. Santoro, L. Murch & M. Arthur (Deputy Stewards), Dr T. Koenig
& Dr B. Agnew (Veterinary Surgeons).

TRACK: Good 4
Soft 7 at 12:50 pm

(Track with some give in it)
(Rain affected track that will chop out)

RAIL: Out 8 metres entire.

WEATHER: Thunderstorms with associated lightning activity

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, thunderstorm and associated lightning activity prevailed for a considerable period - advice was taken from Chief Duty Forecaster at the Bureau of Meteorology and as a consequence, a decision was taken to delay all races by one race and a new time slot for Race 9 was confirmed (6:00pm) with SkyRacing. Subsequently due to the ongoing thunder and lightning activity, all races were delayed by a further race, with the new time slot for Race 9 confirmed at 6:35pm. Following this decision and due to the ongoing adverse weather activity and having regard for an earlier discussion with the Chief Duty Forecaster at the Bureau of Meteorology, who advised that a further thunderstorm was predicted for mid to late afternoon, the race meeting was postponed at 12:55pm.

--End of report--

